

Mr Paul Anderson General Manager Gosford City Council PO Box 21 GOSFORD NSW 2250 Our Ref: PP_2012_GOSFO_001_00

Attn: Peta James

Dear Mr Anderson

I refer to Council's confirmation that planning proposal **PP_2012_GOSFO_001_00** is no longer required as the outcomes sought have been achieved through the Gosford LEP 2014.

I have considered Council's advice and determined that this planning proposal should not proceed. As delegate of the Minister of Planning, I have decided under section 56(7) of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979, to alter the Gateway Determination issued on 2 February 2012 to not proceed with the planning proposal.

Should you have any questions on this matter, please contact Garry Hopkins of the Department's Gosford office on 4348 5002.

15 May 2014 David Rowland

General Manager

Hunter & Central Coast